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RECOMMENDATION 

 
1. The Working Group recommends Cabinet to consider recommendations 1 to 

16 and 18 to 28 of the Transport Policy Development Working Group (see 
Annex 1) and agree to provide a response for inclusion with the Council report 
on 12 July 2022.  

CONSIDERING THE REPORT 

 

2. This report refers to the Cabinet the report and recommendations of the 
Transport Policy Development Working Group as agreed by the Place 
Overview & Scrutiny Committee on 15 June 2022.  

 
3. Under part 3.2 of the Constitution of the Council, the Cabinet shall, in finalising 

proposals comprising part of the policy framework for submission to the 
Council for consideration, take into account any recommendations from the 
relevant scrutiny committee. In submitting their proposals to the Council, the 

Cabinet will provide its response to the recommendations of the relevant 
scrutiny committee. In considering the matter, the Council shall have before it 

the Cabinet’s proposals and any report from the relevant scrutiny committee.  
 

Next steps: 

 
4. When the Local Transport and Connectivity Plan is referred to the 12 July 

meeting of full Council for adoption, the relevant item should include the report 
of the Transport Policy Development Working Group and a response from the 
Cabinet to the Working Group’s recommendations, including how the Cabinet 

has taken them into account in finalising the Local Transport and Connectivity 
Plan.  
 

5. On 16 November 2022, the Place Overview & Scrutiny Committee shall 
consider the Cabinet response to the recommendations of the Working Group 

in accordance with part 6.2, 13(f), of the Constitution of the Council.  
 

 
Annex: Report of the Transport Policy Working Group 


